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KEY DATES THIS TERM
	TUES 6TH NOVEMBER
	P7 HOCKEY

	FRIDAY 9TH NOVEMBER
	TEMPEST PHOTOGRAPHER – INDIVIDUAL AND FAMILY GROUPS

	THURS 15TH NOVEMBER
	PARENT COUNCIL MEETING 6.30PM

	FRIDAY 16TH NOVEMBER
	CHILDREN IN NEED

	MONDAY 19TH NOVEMBER
	8.45AM & 3PM ENROLMENT MEETINGS FOR P1 AUGUST 2019

	19-23RD NOVEMBER
	ROAD SAFETY WEEK

	19-23RD NOVEMBER
	SCOTTISH BOOK WEEK

	TUES 20TH NOVEMBER
	PARENTS MEETING FOR RECONCILIATION – OUR LADY CHURCH HALL BONNYRIGG 7PM

	THURSDAY 22ND NOVEMBER
	P7 NETBALL

	FRIDAY 30TH NOVEMBER
	ST ANDREW’S DAY CELEBRATIONS

	WED 5TH DECEMBER
	P4 SWIMMING

	THURSDAY 6TH DECEMBER
	** PARENT COUNCIL CHRISTMAS FAIR** CHANGE OF DATE

	WED 12TH DECEMBER
	SCHOOL CHRISTMAS LUNCH

	THURSDAY 13TH DECEMBER
	MACASTORY – CHRISTMAS PANTOMIME IN SCHOOL

	SUNDAY 16TH DECEMBER
	5PM PARISH RECONCILIATION SERVICE ST MATTHEW’S CHURCH ROSEWELL – P3 FIRST CONFESSION

	WED 19TH DECEMBER
	P1 & P2 NATIVITY 1.30PM AND 7PM

	FRIDAY 21ST DECEMBER
	CHRISTINGLE CAROL SERVICE 9AM – ALL WELCOME

	SCHOOL FINISHES AT 12 NOON FOR CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS

SCHOOL REOPENS FOR PUPILS ON TUESDAY 7TH JANUARY 2019



Please be aware that our Community Police Officers will be visiting the school in response to the dangerous driving and parking we are currently experiencing.  They have already noticed a number of cars with children without the correct size of car seat and children without seat belts. 
Please park outside of the school grounds and encourage your child to walk the last short distance to school.  Only Nursery, P1 & P2 need to be collected by an adult.  Additional concerns will be raised with the Police at the next Parent Council meeting on Thursday 15th November.

Thank you to those parents and carers who already do this.
GYM KIT – Please provide your child with a change of tee shirt, shorts/joggers/leggings and shoes for PE.  We are committed to delivering 2 hours of quality PE each week and the children are also learning about the importance of good personal hygiene eg; changing for PE!





Thank you to the many parents and carers who supported our Literacy B.O.A.T.S. Day in October.  Your feedback was very positive and we aim to host another day with a Numeracy theme.


We had a fantastic turnout for Parents’ Evenings, again with very positive feedback – thank you for your continued support.  The results of the participatory budgeting poll will now be formally written up as a plan for St Andrew’s – the majority decision was to support payment of the Christmas Pantomime, an educational visit for each class and a discretionary hardship fund.  Thank you for your willingness to participate in this.


Thank you to everyone who supported the Hallowe’en Parties in school, and in particular to our Parent Council for their slick organisation of the event and very impressive clearing up!!!


We celebrated All Saints Day Mass in school last week with some of our Parishioners who commented on how well behaved and polite your children were – this is great to hear.  


Congratulations to Mrs Valentine, who gave birth to a beautiful baby girl at the weekend – both  are doing fine.


Liz Laird - Headteacher














HEAD LICE


As you know this is a recurring problem in schools, especially after a holiday period.  Please check your child’s hair on a regular basis.  Prevention is better than cure, so please tie back long hair for school.  If your child does have head lice the whole family need to complete a course of treatment – this includes follow up treatment a week later to ensure that all eggs have been killed and any new lice are killed too.  We have a number of recurring cases in school – your support and cooperation is essential to prevent head lice spreading throughout the class.








P1 REGISTRATION FOR AUGUST 2019


Enrolment week is week beginning 19th November. On Monday 19th November I will have a meeting at 8.45am and again at 3pm to share a short presentation and tour of the school with parents.  Enrolment forms can be completed during these meetings or can be handed in to the school office throughout the week.  I look forward to welcoming you on 19th November. Enrolment forms can be handed in to the school office throughout the week.  If you cannot attend the meetings you can still register your child for a place at St Andrew’s – just hand your forms in to the School Office.  There will be other opportunities to visit the school later in the year.




















TEMPEST PHOTOGRAPHER – individual and family group photographs of children attending school will be taken on Friday 9th November.  If you have a child in the afternoon Nursery and would like a photograph taken with siblings already in school, please bring them for this at 8.45am.  Otherwise their photograph will be taken at the start of the afternoon session. Photographs are for pupils in Nursery and Primary school only and not for babies and toddlers who are not yet attending school.








